TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
May 7, 2018

The Town Council met May 7, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Marvin Crumpton
Marilyn Collins
Neil Benson
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from April 16, 2018.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from April 16, 2018 as

presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the

votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.

Old Business
Drug Dog would be the last on Old Business.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Memorandum Agreement with Officer
Scarbrough adding that the Town does not currently have insurance to cover K-9°s or
other animals. If Thorsby changes insurance companies or policies, Thorsby will then add
insurance to cover the K-9 while he is on duty. Council Member Chapman seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight asked for an approval for Resolution for the MWPP report for ADEM.
Council Member Collins moved to approve the Resolution for the MWPP report.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. Council Member Chapman seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member

Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads




Chief Barnett none at this time.

Phillip Porter with the Fire department reported he had received a check from the State of
Alabama for Volunteer Fire Departments. The check was $1156.58. Porter also reported
they are in the process of test fire hydrates and they are working with Terry Jackson on

this project.

Phillip Porter also reported they have 2 guys that are starting classes one of those will be
Evan Bryan.

Mayor Hight stated Terry Jackson is on a 12in water main leak.
Town Clerk Crystal Smith none at this time.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the bills, transfer funds for May 7, 2018.
Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Financial Statement for May 7, 2018.
Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.

Mayor Hight recognized Ronnie Joe Price. His son Phillip Price spoke on his behalf.
They are concerned about Mr. Ronnie Prices water bill be so high, they have replaced the
water line from the meter to the house and had a plumber to check everything.

Julie Adams with the Water Department explained to the Council that Mr. Price has 2
meters with the same address. One meter is a radio read and the other is manual. She
explained that the readings on the meters had been mixed up, but they have been
corrected. She explained that Terry and the guys where back out there last week and the
meter was spinning

Mayor Hight said they would come back out every day and check the meter until they
could find out what is going on.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson,
Chapman and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor




ATTEST:

Town Clerk



